February 24, 2005

Greetings Advisers-
A new procedure is in place for students interested in applying for an Interim Employment Authorization Document (EAD card) through the Seattle District Office.

 

Students who have applied for Optional Practical Training through the Nebraska Service Center are eligible for interim cards 90 days after the "received date" on the I-797 Receipt Notice issued by the NSC.  

 

Once 90 days has passed, students may request an appointment at the District Office through the InfoPass System, http://infopass.uscis.gov/.  Walk-in appointments are no longer available; students must schedule an appointment through the on-line system.

 

Due to staff shortages, the District Office is only able to offer a fixed number of appointments each week.  As such, students may receive a "not available" message when trying to schedule an appointment.  If this happens, the student should try again over the next several hours / days, until an appointment is secured.  The system operates in 2 week blocks.  Once a block is filled, the system will reset and begin offering the next available period.

 

If a student is unable to keep an appointment, the appointment should be cancelled.  This can be completed at the same website above referenced.

 

Students should be sure to take all necessary documents to the appointment to avoid processing delays:

 

-A completed I-765 form (http://uscis.gov/graphics/formsfee/forms/files/i-765.pdf)

-Passport 

-Original I-20 and a photocopy of the I-20 

-Original I-797 Receipt Notice and a photocopy of the Receipt Notice 

The interim EAD will be issued the same day.

The new address for the Seattle District Office is:

12500 Tukwila International Blvd.

Seattle, WA 98168

Prior to scheduling an appointment, students should check the status of their application at https://egov.immigration.gov/cris/jsps/index.jsp.  If the EAD has been approved, they will need to wait to receive the card. If the case is pending, the student may go ahead and schedule an appointment.

If you or your students experience difficulties in using the system, please let me know.  That said, remember that it may be necessary to try several times before securing an appointment.

Sincerely,

Kelley Walters

Region I CIPP’RR

University of Washington

waltersk@u.washington.edu
206.616.9667

